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22 August 2008
BY EMAIL ONLY
Dear Sir/Madam
SUSTAINABILITY APPRAISAL: BROMLEY ROAD/SOUTHEND SPD
Thank you for consulting with the HBF. We would like to make the following comments:

Status of this document
We are not sure that an SPD is the appropriate medium to guide the regeneration of the Bromley/Southend area; an Area Action Plan DPD would have seemed to us to be more appropriate. However, given the small area concerned, we do recognise that it might not warrant the high degree of research, consultation and scrutiny associated with preparing a DPD. Nevertheless, we are anxious that the council does not inadvertently introduce new policy via this SPD and that any guidance contained must conform with existing, saved UDP polices. The sustainability appraisal must take this into account.
Housing

The difficulties become apparent when we turn to the housing policies. Strategic housing policy 2, concerning residential amenity, has been deleted. We therefore find it difficult to see how the SPD can provide guidance on this issue when the policies relating to amenity have not yet been agreed and adopted in the core strategy. Only national and regional policy will apply. The SPD will not be able to introduce any borough or locality specific guidance which does not strictly conform with national and regional policy. 

The same is true of any guidance relating to density which the sustainability appraisal discusses. The council may only have regard to London Plan policy 3A.3 and the density guidelines set out in the London Density Matrix. It will not be able to define its own locally specific density for the area.  

Transport
The sustainability appraisal identifies as a key issue the need to encourage sustainable transport modes and reduce car use, but it provides little information regarding how this will be addressed. Does the council have plans to improve public transport connections to the area? Will the mainline stations at Bellingham and Bellingham Hill be able to cope if not? If the public transport capacity is not enhanced then this objective could be socially unsustainable (how will residents travel to and from the area) as well as undeliverable. No doubt this issue is being addressed as part of the core strategy. 
Conclusion
We would have thought, under the circumstances, that it would have been better for the council to delay introducing this SPD until the core strategy has been adopted, or at least until the council has a much clearer idea of how the policies in the core strategy are likely to evolve following the issues and options consultation (possibly this SPD could be developed in tandem with the core strategy). 
We would therefore ask the council to consider deferring the introduction of this SPD until the core strategy has been adopted. This would also save the necessity of the council revising and re-issuing the SPD in the light of any new policies introduced by the core strategy. 
Yours faithfully
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